
Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) 
Behavioral Health and Developmental Disabilities Administration (BHDDA) 

Office of Recovery Oriented Systems of Care (OROSC) 
 

Transformation Steering Committee Meeting (TSC) 

MINUTES 
 

DATE/TIME: March 21, 2019, 2018; 10:00 am to 2:00 pm 
LOCATION: Horatio Earle Learning Center 

 7575 Crowner Dr. 
 Dimondale, MI  48821 

       
FACILITATOR: Angela Smith-Butterwick  
NOTE TAKER: Recorded  

 
ATTENDEES: In Person: Angela Smith-Butterwick, Kimberlee Kenyon, Elizabeth Agius, 

Elizabeth Boyd, Lisa Coleman, Cindy Eckert, Colleen Jasper, Brittany Leek, 
Alia Lucas, Lori Mello, Lindsey Naeyaert, Su Min Oh, Sam Price, Heather 
Rosales, Marci Scalera, Kristie Schmiege, Kelsey Schell, Joel Smith, Ronnie 
Tyson, Cathy Worthem, Judy Davis 

 Phone: Katherine O’Hare 
  
 
TOPIC SUMMARIES 
 
I. Welcome and Introductions – Angela Smith-Butterwick 
 Ms. Smith-Butterwick welcomed the Transformation Steering Committee (TSC); 

Everyone introduced themselves.   
 

II. Agenda and Minute Review - All 
The January 17, 2019 minutes were reviewed and approved. 
 

III. BHDDA Administration Update – Angela Smith-Butterwick 
 
298 Update:  The first technical assistance session for 298 pilots took place on February 27, 
2019, which covered strategic planning. The strategic plan will be focused on the provisions of 
services and activities. The 298 strategic plans are due the end of May. *Later in the meeting, an 
update was received indicating the 298 pilots were given a 30-day extension for the strategic 
plans, so they are now due June 30, 2019. 
 
Substance Use Disorder (SUD) licensure rules: There was some discussion among the 
membership regarding level of care requirements and applying for licensure. However, there 
were no new updates to report. 
 
State Opioid Response (SOR) Supplemental Award Notice: OROSC received the award notice; 
14.5 million dollars was offered. The State of Michigan accepted that amount. OROSC has until 
April 1, 2019 to submit the plan for the awarded funding. 
 
National Association of State Alcohol & Drug Abuse Directors (NASADAD) sent an email 
communication on March 20, 2019, indicating the next installment of FY19 funding, which is 
expected to be one billion dollars, will be awarded later this fiscal year. 
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IV. OROSC Update – Angela Smith-Butterwick and OROSC Staff 
A. Opioid Morbidity and Mortality Data – Su Min Oh 

Dr. Oh stated the draft report that she shared at the January meeting has been finalized and 
approved; the report is available on OROSC’s website. An application has been submitted to 
Council of State and Territorial Epidemiologists (CSTE) for funding a short-term project. 
The project will target and collect 2016 data for 18 substance use and mental health 
indicators. The project will start the week of March 24th and will be complete by the end of 
June. 
 

B. Neonatal Abstinence Syndrome (NAS) Initiatives – Angela Smith-Butterwick 
Ms. Smith-Butterwick reported the tribal project is going really well. They have some staff 
in place to work with the tribes on NAS. They developed a brochure to hand out to pregnant 
mothers. She met with Hurley Hospital on March 18th to potentially start a rooming-in 
project. OROSC is trying to figure out the funding. They are hoping Hurley Hospital will 
dedicate four rooms for the project, so mothers with infants in the neonatal intensive care 
unit can stay in the hospital with them during the withdrawal period. This will only be 
available for mothers in treatment. The estimated length of stay for infants is twelve days. A 
couple other hospitals are being looked at for this project, including Covenant in Saginaw.  
 

C. Consumer Relations – Colleen Jasper 
Ms. Jasper shared some upcoming events and activities with TSC members. There will be a 
Michigan ACE Initiative Conference held on May 23, 2019 in East Lansing, at the Eagle 
Eye Banquet Center. Its primary objective is to reduce Adverse Childhood Experiences 
(ACEs) in Michigan. The Annual Peer Conference will be held May 29-31st in Lansing, at 
the Lansing Center. Anti-Stigma Day is July 25th; the event will be held in Lansing at 
Lansing Community College’s downtown campus. There was a Trauma Recovery 
Empowerment Model training the first week of March. There will be a 3-day group therapy 
training held later this year. There will be an Eye Movement Desensitization and 
Reprocessing (EMDR) training scheduled after June; one will most likely be held in 
Lansing. If possible, another will be held in Saginaw. OROSC is pursuing a peer-run (Peer 
Support Specialist) respite for individuals with moderate to medium crisis, to help alleviate 
the waitlist for hospitalization. It would be funded through the Community Mental Health 
system. Ms. Jasper is working on a wellbeing skills training for individuals to alleviate 
suffering. 
 

D. State Targeted Response (STR) – Brittany Leek 
Ms. Leek indicated that she has not received a response regarding the no-cost extension. She 
anticipates notice will be received the first or second week of April. The JVS International 
Survey has been submitted.  
 
Ms. Leek shared that The Michigan Open Group (MI-Open) provided an excellent 
presentation at the Michigan Senate. MI-Open, in collaboration with Harvard University, 
will be hosting a summit on May 10th in Ypsilanti. The topic is on opioid prescribing 
recommendations, guidelines, and policies. Ms. Leek will send the registration information 
out to TSC members. The semi-annual prescription “Take-Back Event” will be held 
statewide on April 27th. 
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Ms. Leek shared current tribal activities. The Pokagon Band has begun broadcasting their 
“Clean Body, Clean Spirit” media campaign. Radio broadcasts are now up, and the social 
media broadcasts will be up at the start of April. Billboard signs will be posted soon on I-94 
and US-31. A Regional Opioid Symposium is coming up on April 4th; it will be held at the 
Little River Casino Resort in Manistee. 
 
Upcoming trainings: Medication Assisted Recovery Services (MARS) Training March 26th - 
27th in Grand Rapids and Project Assert April 8th - 9th in Kalamazoo 
 

E. State Opioid Response (SOR) – Kelsey Schell, Brittany Leek 
Ms. Schell shared that all 10 Prepaid Inpatient Health Plans (PIHP) contracts have been 
signed. There are couple amendments that need to be signed. Training contracts are starting 
to go through; there are no dates yet for the SOR trainings. The monthly SOR report is due 
March 29th. 
  

F. Partnership for Success (PFS) – Lisa Coleman 
Ms. Coleman indicated that the PFS Grant expanded into three additional sites (Eaton 
County, Van Buren County, and Empowerment Zone Coalition in Detroit). Their 
expectation is to engage with primary care and focus on the Screening, Brief Intervention, 
and Referral to Treatment (SBIRT) implementation. In addition to referring to treatment, to 
also refer to prevention programming. There are nine communities running the Prime for 
Life program, five communities running the Strengthening Families program, and two 
communities with Active Parenting. There was an Engaging with Primary Care in the 
Behavioral Health System training held the end of February. At the end of March, there will 
be an in-person meeting with the communities. OROSC has contracted with Prevention 
Solutions to provide sustainability training. There will be two online courses and in-person 
training in August 2019. A carry-forward funding request was submitted; OROSC is still 
waiting for a response. Questions were asked and answered regarding Guiding 
Neuroscience, Epigenetics, ACEs and Resilience (NEAR). 
 
On April 5, 2019 there will be an Older Adult Wellbeing Initiative technical assistance 
session held at CMHAM in Lansing.  
 

G. Gambling Prevention Project – Alia Lucas 
Ms. Lucas indicated it is her understanding that the allocation letter for the Gambling 
Disorder (GD) funding has gone out to the participating PIHPs. She received confirmation 
from Grants and Purchasing that the funding disbursement should be effective as of April 
18, 2019. Ms. Lucas is in the process of convening a time for a monthly conference call to 
provide GD prevention updates. There is training for GD Prevention Coordinators. There 
are currently 32 individuals trained and 18 who are registered to train. Ms. Lucas discussed 
the Gambling Disorder Symposium which was held on March 1, 2019. Questions were 
asked and answered 
 

H. MYTIE Grant – Heather Rosales 
Ms. Rosales shared that they are currently working on the youth peer curriculum, which is 
based off the Washington Model. It is for individuals ages 16 & 17 with a substance use 
disorder. The peers with be ages 18-25. If anyone would like to join the workgroup, contact 
Heather Rosales or Matt Haston. Ms. Rosales discussed data acquired for future financial 
maps. There will be a training this year for motivational interviewing. There will not be 
another Adolescent Community Reinforcement Approach (ACRA) cohort this year due to 
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the cost and number of people who attended last year. The next provider collaborative 
meeting is scheduled for May 2, 2019. 
 
The TSC members discussed adolescent detox and the absence of medication assisted detox 
facilities for adolescents. 
 
 

I. Training – Angela Smith-Butterwick 
Ms. Smith-Butterwick indicated that there will be upcoming trainings for the Substance 
Abuse Prevention and Treatment (SAPT) Block Grant. They will be offered by Community 
Mental Health Association of Michigan (CMHAM). Ms. Leek added that STR and SOR 
trainings are coming soon.  
 

V. Lunch 
 

VI. Licensing and Regulatory Affairs SUD Licensure Rules Discussion – Workforce 
Development Workgroup 
TSC members discussed the implications of the new SUD licensure rules, along with following 
items at length. 
• Staffing Development Plan 
• Availability of Nurses 24/7 in Detox and Residential Facilities 
• American Society of Addiction Medicine (ASAM) levels of care  
• Michigan Association of Recovery Residences (MARR) 
• Recovery Housing 
• Provider Fitness Enrollment Criteria 

 
VII. Announcements, Upcoming Events, Innovative Practices Updates – OROSC Staff, TSC 

Membership  
 
Angela Smith-Butterwick received an announcement, during the meeting, that DHHS has named 
Dr. Joneigh Khladun as the Chief Deputy Director of Health and the Chief Medical Executive, 
effective April 15, 2019. 
  

 
NEXT MEETING 
Date/Time:  May 16, 2019; 10:00 am to 2:00 pm 
Location: Horatio Earle Learning Center 
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